
 

 

2022  - It was a fun year! 

East Cleveland Township Cemetery Foundation April, 2023 

The Legacy 

 The year definitly went well for the cemetery and us.   As usual the trees kept us very busy some big 

ones came down, one that we knew was dead was brought down back by the Moses Mausoleum and one that 

just decided it was tried of standing up right fell.  But it all got handled with a lot of help from our friends at 

Ardmore Tree Service. 

 We were ready of Memorial Day this year and a had much smaller turn out for our annual event of flag 

placement so for now that event is on hold.  All of the left over food was donated to the City Mission and they 

were so appreciative of the hamburgers, hot dogs and all the fixings.   

  The Halloween tour was a big success again and it was a beautiful night to be out in the cemetery 

sharing the stories of some of our permanent residents.   Wayne continues to do research to find new and 

exciting stories to tell.    

 Our leaf vacuum decided it was tired and couldnôt be repaired.  So we are mulching leaves with the big 

lawn mower.    Half of the cemetery was mulched before the snow came and the rest will be tackled before 

Memorial Day.  Even though we couldnôt have the Scouts this year for the leaves, the fraternity from Case 

Western Reserve came in early December along with Caseôs sustainability group to clear the fence line and 

railroad wall of vegetation.   This was such a great help and we really enjoy when these young people come to 

help us. 

 Wayne, Amy and I started back on April 2nd this year and will be back at the cemetery every Sunday 
until the snow flies again. 
 

 We canôt thank all of you enough for your on-going 

support of the cemetery.   It truly means so much to us that you 

care as much as we do! 

 
Warmest Regards ~  Nancy  

 

¶P.S.ðIf you want to see color photos included in the  

newsletters, please visit our website:  www.ectcf.org. 
 

 



 

 

The TreesñArdmore to the Rescue 

The trees that just kept on giving us gifts.   These pictures are just an example of what we 

dealt with last year.    

 

 
In August we receive a phone call from one of our 

neighbors regarding the weeping willow up front that 

had split during a storm the night before.    

Upon arriving at the cemetery to see what was going 

on it was clear that this was a tree we couldnôt handle 

on our own.  It was being held up by telephone wires. 

A text with a picture was sent to Ardmore and within 

a couple hours they were on site addressing the issue. 

Thanks so much for always being there for 

us! 



 

 

The TreesñArdmore to the Rescue (Continues) 
The tree branch that broke off in the picture below was huge, again our chain saws are just not big enough to handle 

getting through this size branch easily.   Yes folks that is a branch not a tree!  Again a picture was sent to Ardmore 

and we were not present to see them clean that mess up but they also took the opportunity to take down a tree right 

by this branch that was dead.   Both were back by the Moses Mausoleum.   Great job guys and again so appreciate 

your partnership! 



 

 

Grounds Maintenance 

In addition to the routine mowing and trimming around the headstones we still do a lot of chipping of branches.   

We have been creating our own mulch and using in the front gardens.    With all the storms branches kept us busy 

and again we asked for a little help at the end of the year from . . .  You guessed it Ardmore to chip our brush 

pile.  But we have plan for this year so we donôt have a big pile and to keep that new chipper we got last year 

busy. 

 

 

Wayne & Amy sonôs Jeff needed to be cleaned 

up after cutting up that big Maple that fell a cou-

ple years ago.   Thanks Jeff you were a huge 

help with getting that cut up! 



 

 

Richard Michael Ulizza Burial 

 The family of Richard Michael Ulizza contacted us about their brother Richard who was a veteran of the 

Korean War and wanting to bury his cremains on top of their parents grave.   We do this type of burial frequent-

ly but what made this even more special the family arranged for a true military ceremony that included taps 

played by the sailor on the left in the picture below.   The family was wonderful and it was so inspirational to 

watch the honor bestowed on this veteran. 

 

Thank you Richard for your service! 



 

 

Halloween Tour 

 We did have our annual Halloween Tour after dark.   We had so many people come out for the tour again 

this year we didnôt have time to take any pictures.    Both tours took place with so many guests, we had a great time 

and they did as well.  We have started advertising the event to our neighbors and the sign below is an example. 

 

Nancy started quilting a few years ago and 

made the wall hanging to the right for our 

Halloween tour.    The fabric actually 

glows in the dark. 


